
CITY OF MARYSVILLE AGENDA BILL 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY FOR ACTION 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING DATE: July 26, 2021 

AGENDA ITEM: 

PREPARED BY: 

Steven Miller, Senior Project Manager 

DEPARTMENT: 
Public Works - Engineering 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Physical Completion Letter 

BUDGET CODE: AMOUNT: 

40250594.563000. D 1802 NIA 

SUMMARY: 
City Council awarded the Downtown Stormwater Treatment - Preload Phase 
construction contract to Tastad Construction, Inc. on July 27, 2020 for the bid amount 
of $158,121.03 including Washington State Sales Tax (WSST). City Council also 
awarded a management reserve in the amount of $5,000.00, for a total allocation of 
$163,121.03. The project was completed in the amount of $149,665.58. This amount is 
$8,455.45 (5.3%) under the original bid amount. 

The work performed under this Contract was inspected by City staff and certified as 
physically complete on May 11, 2021 in accordance with the approved plans and 
specifications. 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
Staff recommends that Council authorize the Mayor to accept the Downtown Stormwater 
Treatment - Preload Phase project, starting the 60-day lien filing period for project closeout. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 
I move to authorize the Mayor to accept the project. 
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PUBLIC WORKS 
Kevin Nielsen, Director 

 
80 Columbia Avenue 

Marysville, Washington 98270 
Phone (360) 363-8100 

Fax (360) 363-8284 
May 11, 2021 

Mr. Neil Tastad 
1502 Bonneville Avenue 
Snohomish, WA 98290 

Subject:   Downtown Stormwater Treatment Project – Preload Phase – Physical Completion 

Dear Mr. Neil Tastad, 

This letter is to inform you, that as of today, May 11, 2021, the DSTP preload project has been 
determined to be physically complete. With this determination, the settlement period noted in the Contract 
is concluded.  
 
At this time, we request that you turn in your Affidavits of Wages paid for Tastad Construction, and for all 
subcontractors.  
 
To complete close out for the project, Council approval is required. This is schedule to be completed in 
early June. With Council approval, and with your affidavits turned in, I will issue the “Notice of Completion 
of Public Works Contract” to L&I (Labor and Industries), the Department of Revenue (DOR), and the 
Employment Security Department (ESD). 
 
Thanks again for your good work to finish this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Steven Miller, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
 

CC:  File D1802 
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